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MINUTES

January 5, 2017
9:30 – 12:00 
Lanark County Council Chambers
Refreshments and admin support provided by FCSLLG
The Council provides leadership and coordination to enable optimal development and healthy living for Lanark County children, youth (0 – 18 years of age), and their families. The Council is committed to providing leadership and innovation in the following areas: Service integration, advocacy, planning and evaluation, information sharing, community education and professional development.  

      www.lanarkkids.com    twitter:@lanarkkids   www.facebook.com/lanarkkids 

Welcome:
Present: Stephanie Gray, Karen Lomas, Tammy Kealey-Donaldson, Mary Lou White, Onalee Randall, Terrilee Kelford, Aaron Tompkin, Ramsey Hart, Kara Symbolic, Lois Dewey, Haidie White, Amy Elswer, Fraser Scantlebury, Pam Harris, Donna Davidson, Erin Lee, Jane Torrance, Kevin Clouthier.,  
Regrets:  Warren McMeekin, Tanis Cowan, Sue Poldervaart, Ulrike Komaksiutiksak, Sarah Bingham, Jane Hess
Recorder:  Cathy Clarke
Video presentation: “Unpacking the Invisible Knapsack.  Link https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DRnoddGTMTY
Sharing and gratitude:  
Fraser introduced 2 new members of United Way Staff – Haidie White, and Amy Elswer.  He reported a Toy Show to take place Feb. 1 in Almonte, in support of Big Brothers/Big Sisters.

Lois – Expressed interest in Basic Income meeting to be held in Smiths Falls Jan. 9, Working on youth collective impact on children.
Kara – working on PAR, specifically the Maple Grove School closure

Ramsay – attended ASIST Training at CDSBEO.  Has put training into practice.  Feb. 22– School Forum promoting healthy eating.  
Aaron – First meeting

Terrilee – National pilot project Community Strategy now working

Onalee – recognized importance of collaboration.  Working at free programs for kids 6-12 in after school programs, with focus to increase social, emotional skills.

Mary Lou – building information base.  Working on Ontario Early Years
Tammy – Working on basic income pilot.  Lower deductions on take home support for clients.  OW is in business of supporting clients.  Informed us that a drug card no longer necessary for OW clients who now only have to show their OHIP card. They are working on getting health cards for clients.

Karen – Hoping for good news re Community Navigation project.

Stephanie –Appreciated working with people who do good work..

Erin – Polar Plunge was successful with 83 jumpers. Working on presentations and funding for rural forums.

Donna – Staff member formerly from Mi’kmaq  from PEI, appointed to Commission re Truth and Reconciliation.  Income Tax program geared towards parents whose children have medical/behavioral needs..  Interested in lobbying for more funding sources for rural areas.  Adapt differentiation urban vs rural..  Increased funding for mileage.  Recognition of  Ministry of uniqueness of rural areas.
Jane – Fun – wants to make one of Almonte main street into a major sliding area.

Kevin – Grateful for all initiatives targeting youth – Mississippi Mills, Gananoque.  Youth Summit planned.  Open Doors undergoing accreditation process.

Survey will be sent to community partners.

Cathy – acknowledged  funding for administrative support from Family and Children’s Services of Lanark, Leeds-Grenville.

Review of Minutes:  Accepted as presented
Approval of Agenda: Accepted as presented.  
Business Arising:  Jane spoke of the Coordinators’s Task Chart, and asked members how to move forward with funding cuts to Coordinator’s position.  What will Planning look like December 31, 2017.

· Mary Lou suggested inviting Immigration group to the table.

· Tanis suggested the Poverty issue be kept in the forefront..
· Donna – flexibility important in Planner’s job.

· Mary Lou – stressed importance of all agencies to meet deadlines.

· Erin/Fraser – suggested exploring creative ways for all agencies to access info without having to email Jane first.  
A full discussion took place on the issue of poverty, with Mary Lou suggesting that Planning go back to providing a steering committee on this and other issues, and not to take full responsibility.  This idea is to be discussed again throughout the next 3 months.  Donna suggested a summary be prepared by each agency as to what is being done re poverty in order to see an overall picture. 
Jane presented the Ecocycle Chart.  She informed table that we are in the Creative Destruction phase at present.  She asked everyone to think about what it would look like Jan. 1/2018.  

Kevin asked how we can utilize this, and how does the information get back to the table at large.

Will we be a full Social Planning Council, or perhaps a Tri-County Planning Table?  We have a lot of possibility, and this is a great time for future planning.
New Business:  
Community Issues

· Pupil Accommodation Review -  revision of the ARC letter was read.  Suggestions that a second letter be sent to the Ministry of Education from the Planning Table, with inclusion of separate board’s Pupil accommodation Review  It was suggested that a motion be made to reflect this.  Fraser, Kevin, Erin, Kara agreed to work on this item.  Jane to call a meeting.

· Dental Health letter has been sent.

· Two Ministerial-led consultation meetings on Basic Income will be held:  Kingston Jan. 9; Ottawa Jan. 29

· Smiths Falls will hold meeting Jan. 12 in area upstairs.

· TRC working group – Statement adopted by County Council with many omissions.  Erin read statement, said it was a start.

· Moose Hide Campaign – campaign held to demonstrate men’s commitment against violence involving indigenous women.

· Anti racism discussion – a facilitated day suggested with dialogue and discussion.

Kevin reported that space is available in the former Target store for those agencies needing new space.  Planning council could help coordinate.  Email Kevin. 

Reports:

Regional Process – Report not available 
Planner Report – Included in agenda package
Key Messages:  
· The Poverty issue, especially as it relates to Basic Income, is very passionately supported by members of LCPC, and we would really like to see the working group reactivated.

· We will send a letter to Accommodation Review Committee re UCDSB school closures and will ask to appear as a delegation at the Jan. 30 public meeting.  Erin, Kara, Fraser, Kevin and Jane will work on the presentation

· We have the opportunity to create our own future for the Planning Council and need to take the time, with all partners in attendance, to plan forward.

· The Community Issue Working Group has been really busy, working on TRC, school closures, basic income, and anti-racism anti-oppression

· Jane and Erin do a lot of work!

· If anyone is interested in office/program space in Smiths Falls, others are also looking and would like to explore shared space.  Please contact Kevin Clouthier (kclouthier@opendoors.on.ca ) if you would like to plan in partnership with others.

Next Meeting: February 2, 2017.
